A Town Board Meeting was held on January 13th, 2025, at 7:00 p.m. The location was the Town Hall Building, on Pelon Road, Town of Indian Lake, State of New York, County of Hamilton. 

Supervisor Wells brought the meeting to order. All said the Pledge of Allegiance. Supervisor Wells called for a Roll Call with the following Board Members present. 

Roll Call:

       Councilperson Mahoney         Here
       Councilperson Eldridge           Absent
       Councilperson Rathbun           Here
       Councilperson Howard            Here
 

Supervisor Wells addressed the board that they have the minutes for the end of year and organizational meetings in their meeting packets. Councilperson Rathbun made a motion to approve the minutes, Councilperson Mahoney seconded the motion. 

Department Head Reports:

Supervisor Wells stated that Department head of Water and Sewer Partick Mahoney and his crew repaired sewer issues relatively quickly. Supervisor Wells stated that Nate Yates is currently attending sewer school. Partick Mahoney said that he will finish this week and take his state exam. Patrick Mahoney said he has been struggling to keep the water plant in blue mountain running since thanksgiving. His crew is currently in the process of replacing a pump they are waiting for the delivery of a new one. 

Opening RFQ Qualifications:

Supervisor Wells addressed the board with two requests for qualifications we had received. One from Suzzo, Doty and Associates and one from Barton & Loguidice. Supervisor Wells made a motion to accept both requests for qualification pending a review by our Water Department Superintendent and we will accept whoever he chooses. Councilperson Howard seconded the motion. All board members were in favor. 

Groomer Bids:

Supervisor Wells addressed the board with the one Groomer bid we received from Mountain Grooming LLC. The Town Clerk opened the bid. Supervisor Wells stated the total bid was $ 162,754.00. Supervisor Wells made a motion to accept the bid pending review by our Department Head of Parks and Rec Bill Laprairie. Councilperson Rathbun seconded the motion. All board members were in favor. 

Fire Work Survey Discussion:

Assistant Events coordinator Kylie Cannan was present at the meeting.

Supervisor Wells addressed the board with the results of the fireworks survey. Councilperson Howard stated that in 2025 the fireworks will go up 32% to $30,000 to have them on the fourth of July in 2026. Councilperson Howard stated that she spoke with some people from the public that stated they didn’t feel the survey let them express their feelings well enough because it was multiple choice. 50% of the people who filled out the survey stated they didn’t want to contribute to fireworks. 36 % stated the town shouldn’t invest in fireworks and 47 % of people always attend.

 Councilperson Howard stated that she feels Blue Mountain Lake should have one of the two firework shows that Indian Lake has. Supervisor Wells stated that the issue in the past having them in Blue Mountain Lake, the only location to shoot them off from Town property would be the beach. The mess it leaves in the lake is extensive. We have the same issue down in Byron Park, but it is more contained to land. 
 
Andy Coney stated that we do want to have all the debris going into the lake, everybody loves to see them, but they don’t want the garbage in the lake. 

Supervisor Wells stated that the board needs to decide for the year of 2026 Fireworks. Councilperson Howard stated that she feels that the year 2026 Fireworks should be put out to bid. Kylie Cannan stated that we need to take into consideration how many illegal displays of fireworks the Town will have if the Town doesn’t do fireworks. 

The Town board is deciding to not lock in the price for the year 2026, Christine Pouch and Kylie Cannan to look into different companies and pricing. 

Supervisors Comments:

Supervisor Wells stated he had a 5 Towns meeting today with DEC their continuing the ongoing battle with the land purchasing down at the outer gooley and borses pond. It seems to be no reasonable solution in the future, this has been on going since 2013. We have the legal right to build the bridge. We are still working on alternate routes to connect with the original concept that was put out to get to North Hudson. The 5 Towns will meet again in 3 months, they are looking into some of the issues that are landlocking us and preventing moving forward. 

Supervisor Wells stated that there is a new Chairman for Hamilton County Clay Aresnault. We wish him the best. 

Supervisor Wells stated he got the revision from the attorney on the DANC contract, he supplied it to DANC they were in agreement with everything. Supervisor Well stated he is just waiting for it to be returned to him so he can sign it. 

Supervisor Wells stated that the Adirondack Dam Project is being nominated for APWA Project of the year by Labella. 

Supervisor Wells stated that he received APA notification that Verizon put in an application to put in a new cell tower on Fagens flats.  

Supervisor Wells stated that Codes enforcement Tyler Monthony has turned in his New York State Building and Codes final report for the year. Supervisor Wells stated that Tyler has stayed up to date on his training and that he is in good standing. 

Councilperson Rathbun stated that the Weed District would like to meet on February 10th at 6 p.m. with the Town Board, it will be open to the public. 

Public Comments:

Andy Coney thanked Supervisor Wells for his time as Chairman of Hamilton County.

John Sleckman thanked the board on behalf of the Chamber of Commerce for the funding. The chamber has been able to hire two part-time office staff. Since November the chamber has seen 140 visitors. John stated that the Chamber has moved their monthly board meetings to the first Tuesday of the month so they can have information ready for the Town Board.

Mary Leach thanked the Town for the continued support on behalf of the Adirondack Lake Center for the Arts. They are in the process of moving over to the former Potters building, they will be opening the weekend before Memorial Day. They are currently taking bids for leasing the pub that is located in the building. 

Tim Leach addressed the board that the Blue Mountain Lake Ambulance has two residents from blue mountain lake that are getting their EMT Certification, that will bring the number of EMT’s to 5. 

                                                                      Bills and Abstracts
                                                                        40984 to 41108
Councilperson Howard made a motion to pay the bills. Seconded by councilperson Rathbun. 

Supervisor Wells motioned for an executive session at 7:45 p.m. for this discussion of personal and litigation. Seconded by Councilperson Rathbun. 

No action was taken in the executive session. Councilperson Howard motioned to exit executive session at 8:15 p.m. Seconded by Councilperson Rathbun.

Supervisor Wells made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:25 p.m. Seconded by Councilperson Mahoney. 




